
Hello, 

Thank you for the opportunity to express my complete support of HB 248.  I strongly believe that no one 

has the authority/right to force another person to be vaccinated against his or her will.  Nor, should 

anyone (or anyone’s minor children) face any restrictions or discrimination if he/she chooses to remain 

unvaccinated.    

I contracted COVID Jan. 18, 2021.  Later, because I have antibodies, I donated convalescent plasma.  I 

became interested in my natural immunity and closely followed the work of Dr. Hooman Noorchashm.  

Please read this letter he sent to the FDA and Pfizer earlier this year.   

https://noorchashm.medium.com/a-letter-of-warning-to-fda-and-pfizer-on-the-immunological-danger-

of-covid-19-vaccination-in-the-7d17d037982d 

Like many people, I am horrified at the power and influence Big Pharma wields over our government, 

the media and “medical science.”  I am also quite skeptical about the barrage of conflicting information I 

hear every day.  It is difficult to trust our leaders more and more with each passing day, and the one-

size-fits-all trajectory we’ve been on this year is increasingly terrifying.   

I hope you can reasonably understand why I do not want to be vaccinated for COVID.  I may change my 

mind later, but I do not think vaccination is a prudent option for me right now.  And I am asking my Ohio 

leaders to honor and respect my choice.   

 

Thank you, 

Melinda A. Poist 
4307 Softwood Lane 
Dayton, OH 45424 
Cell (937) 219-9589 

https://noorchashm.medium.com/a-letter-of-warning-to-fda-and-pfizer-on-the-immunological-danger-of-covid-19-vaccination-in-the-7d17d037982d
https://noorchashm.medium.com/a-letter-of-warning-to-fda-and-pfizer-on-the-immunological-danger-of-covid-19-vaccination-in-the-7d17d037982d

